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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

Happy New Year – Welcome to 2022!

While it may not be the smoothest or most worry-free starts to a new year ever, it is 
decidedly better than last year, when we had just gone back into lockdown. 

We are back! We welcomed the children again this week and it was lovely to be open 
for business once again. Smiles all round and straight down to work! 

I sincerely hope you managed a good break and that it wasn’t too disrupted by the 
latest set of challenges thrown your way. 

We can only look forward and I ask that you are once again patient with whatever 
disruption the next few weeks brings us. Please join us on Wednesday at 10:30 when 
we put our hopes and aspirations for the new year into prayer. 

Please take a look at our assembly if you get a moment – already a constellation of 
stars to celebrate in the first week. And…the dance at the end confirms suspicions in 
recent weeks that ‘The Conga’ is making a comeback! I blame Reception Class.

PLEASE CLICK HERE Have a lovely, safe weekend and we’ll see you on Monday!

https://youtu.be/nY4EwBAioBw


Covid Update
General
Government guidance has not changed significantly for Primary Schools. Face Masks must be 
worn by adults in corridors and communal areas. It ia not recommended that children wear face 
masks.

We remain reliant on the following for keeping transmission away / at a minimum:
• Hygiene (hands, surfaces)
• Ventilation (doors and windows will be opened when required; please ensure children are 

dressed warmly and able to add /remove a layer)
• Those with symptoms to stay away

NB: DO NOT take a Lateral Flow Home Test if your child has symptoms and is unwell – you MUST 
book a PCR test in this instance.

If your child is unwell with symptoms: 
If your child develops symptoms (as outlined below), book them a PCR test.
• a high temperature (37.5C or above) and isolate.
• a new, continuous cough - this means coughing a lot, for more than an hour, or 3 or more 

coughing episodes in 24 hours
• a loss or change to send of smell or taste - this means they cannot smell or taste anything, 

or thing smell or taste different to normal

Notify school if your child has developed symptoms (no child should be in school if they are 
unwell), and let us know which date the symptoms started.

Length oi Isolation
10 days from the day after symptoms started (or Lateral Flow shows positive if no symptoms –
this is day zero). 

You MAY be able to end isolation early: from day six, they should take daily LFT at the same time 
each day. If they test negative on two consecutive days (for example, day 6 and day 7, or day 7 
and day 8), they can come back to school, and do not need to continue testing.

If they are positive after day 6, and continue to test positive, you must keep testing until day 10 
(ten days from their day zero), and then do not test any more and they can return to school. Ten 
days of isolation is the guidance from the Government.

Close Contacts: 
If your child has been identified as a close contact, then they should take a Lateral Flow Test 
every day for 7 days. They can continue to come to school while they do this. If any of the tests 
return a positive, then they should isolate for the appropriate period (see above).

Please help us to ensure that disruption and infection is kept to a minimum by following the 
above carefully; we know that the newt few weeks it may cause significant disruption and 
inconvenience, but we each have a part to play in navigating this latest wave successfully.





Reminders:

New days for PE sessions this term:

Nursery : Tuesday (pm children) & Thursday (am children)
Reception Class : Friday
Year 1: Monday
Year 2: Wednesday
Year 3: Thursday
Year 4: Friday
Year 5: Swimming on Thursday - no need to wear PE kit. No PE 
session this term. Swimming starts on 6th January
Year 6: Friday

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Bank Holiday 

This additional Bank Holiday will be taken on Friday 27th May, 
which is the Friday before the May Half Term holiday. School will 
be closed on this day.



This week, Class 2 had to taste different smoothies, 
comparing and selecting ingredients to use when 
making their own!



Class 2 have also been working hard in Art & Design, 
inspired by the great Kandinsky!





Nursery Places
• Nursery application forms are 

now ready. Please email the 
admin@st-
johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk
to make an appointment to 
collect a form.

mailto:admin@st-johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk


Reception:
Well done Reception Class for making a great start to the New 
Term. You have all worked so hard this week keep it up!
N You have shown such great enthusiasm for our new class topic 
'Up in the air'. You worked really well with your talking 
partner and came up with some wonderful ideas about what you 
would like to investigate. It was lovely to hear and see your work 
on Tapestry you explained in such great detail about all the work 
that you did during your Christmas break and you answered your 
friends questions really well and in such great detail. Well done:).
A For showing great kindness to your class. It was lovely to hear 
you stand up in front of all of your class friends and explain in 
detail all the lovely things you put on your special Tapestry page 
too. You are becoming more confident to share your lovely ideas 
with your class. Keep it up!

7th Jan 2022



Nursery:
All stars this week! What an amazing bunch of people! 

7th Jan 2022



Year 1:
This week all the children have come back from the holiday ready 
to learn and have put such a great effort into their work. I would 
like to give my stars to J, who I can see has been trying really hard 
with his sentence work, thinking about his ideas before writing 
them and taking care to use the correct punctuation. Well done!

I would also like to give a star to E as it is her last day with us as 
she will be moving to a new school. She works very hard all the 
time and is a good working partner. We will miss her in our class 
and would like to wish her the best of luck at her new school.

7th Jan 2022



Class 2:
Class 2 have been fantastic this week! I have been truly impressed 
with how much they have grown up over the Christmas holidays.

My first star this week is E. Since returning to school after the 
holidays, I have noticed He has been putting a great deal of effort into 
his work - especially writing up his story in best and during Design and 
Technology this week. His positive attitude to learning has been 
fantastic. Well done!

My next star is N for the kindness he shows to his friends and 
teachers. There have been many times when he has cheered up 
unhappy children with his reassuring words or helped those who have 
needed it. You are a fantastic role model to the other children in the 
class. Well done!

7th Jan 2022



Class 3:
I would like to thank all of Class 3 for filling our classroom with 
fizzy enthusiasm. It is wonderful to be back!

It has been a very short week but the two children who have 
really impressed me with their eagerness to learn and participate 
are O and L. They have approached each task given to them with 
positivity and a determination to succeed. Such a great start to 
the year - keep it up!

7th Jan 2022



Class 4:
This week I nominate A. He showed great care and attention to detail 
during Art this week. We were recreating the work of Italian painter 
Giorgio Morandi. He showed excellent use of shading to represent light 
and shadows. I was impressed with the correct use of pressure he was 
applying to his pencil. As a result his "still life" picture looked very realistic 
and I was very proud to see the effort he put into his work. Well done!
I also nominate H. She has been such a supportive member of class 4. If 
there is someone who is uncertain about their work, we can always rely on 
her to give a helping hand. She constantly cares for others and as a result I 
can not imagine class 4 without her. An excellent St John Vianney role 
model who is valued by everyone. Well done!

7th Jan 2022



Class 5:
In the first few days back, Class 5 have really hit the ground 
running. They were all very good in their first swimming lesson – a 
fact mentioned by many teachers on Thursday. Well done!

Two boys in particular have shown great enthusiasm and positivity 
since returning to school on Wednesday – D for his work in 
Reading and A for his multiplication work in Maths.

7th Jan 2022



Class 6:
Well done to all of year 6. They have come back ready to learn and 
have worked really hard this week. I would like to give the stars of 
the week to:

JP - He is new to our class this week, he has come in with a good 
attitude and has worked very hard. He has settled in to the class 
and we are glad that he is now part of year 6. A good start!

E- He has helped JP settle in to year 6. He has helped him to learn 
our routines, he has helped him at break time and lunchtime and 
furthermore he has helped him in lessons. Thank you for being so 
helpful and kind!

7th Jan 2022










